
The NWA tournament circuit Championship was held at Merritt Reservoir on October 1st and 2nd. 32 
teams had qualified for the event by fishing at least three events. 31 teams were able to make it to 
Merritt. Doug and Jim Hesse finished in first place. Mike and Preston Skeen were awarded top gun. 
Water levels were at historic lows but thankfully the water levels rose four feet between September 18th 
and our tournament on October 1st. I want to thank each and every one of our sponsors and supporters 
in 2022. We would not be able to do this without you. 


Dave Nadgwick


